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ANIMAL WELFARE POLICY 
 
Fred Perry believe in humane animal treatment, this can only be achieved through the practise of good animal 
husbandry and by following our animal welfare requirements.   
Fred Perry require all farmers within their supply chain to respect the “Five Freedoms” which form the basis 
for good animal welfare as set out by the World Organisation by Animal Health (OIE). 
 

Endangered Species 

Fred Perry do not endorse the use of materials from endanger species appearing on the International Union 

for the Conservation of Nature (IUCN) list or the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species 

(CITES) list.  

 

Fur 

The use of real fur or pelts is not permitted by Fred Perry and must not be present in any Fred Perry products. 

 

Leather & Skins 

• Leather and skins should only be sourced from producers who practise good animal husbandry. 

• All Leather and skins used in Fred Perry product must be obtained as a by-product of the food industry.  

• Pig skins and pig by-products are not permitted for use in the manufacture or final product of Fred Perry 

merchandise. 

 

Rabbit Hair 

Angora rabbit hair or any other rabbit hair must not be used in any Fred Perry products. 

 

Mohair 
Mohair must not be used in any Fred Perry products. 

 

Wool  

• All wool including; sheep, lamb, merino and cashmere should only be sourced from producers who practise 

good animal husbandry.  We do not support mulesing and require evidence that producers are not using 

this practice. 

• Cashmere must not be harvested using live plucking methods. 

 

Feathers & Down 

 

All feathers and down for Fred Perry product must be sourced from a Responsible Down Standard 

(RDS) Certified Farm and carry the RDS symbol. 
 

 

Shell 

Fred Perry will only accept shell products that are from non-endangered species and are a by-product of the 

food industry. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  


